
 

 

 

 

Chair: Crishni Waring  Chief Executive: Angela Hillery 

Trust Headquarters: St Mary’s Hospital, London Road, Kettering NN15 7PW   Tel: 01536 410141  Fax: 01536 452040  
 

Follow us on Twitter: @NHFTNHS / Pinterest: @NHFTNHS / Instagram: NHFTNHS   

Find us on Facebook and LinkedIn: Northamptonshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust   

 
Freedom of Information Team 

Information Governance Team Office 
1st Floor Haylock House 
Kettering Venture Park 

Kettering  NN15 6EY 

 0300 0111133   (voicemail only) 

       foi@nhft.nhs.uk      
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
22 April 2021 
  
Jonathan  
Sent by email only to:  
request-743896-434d7a4f@whatdotheyknow.com 
 
Dear Requester, 
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000 request:    FOI0421003  
 
With reference to your request for information made under section 1(1) of the Freedom of 
Information Act: we set out below your request together with the Trust’s response(s): 
  
You asked: 
 
1: how many people have died in your hospitals from Covid19 alone (as in they died only 
due to Covid19).  
 
2: how many people have died in your hospitals due to Covid19 symptoms being a 
significant factor for the reason of death. 
 
Our Response: 
 
We regret that the Trust does not hold the requested information in a reportable format 
and can confirm that information reported on-line is in accordance with all Hospitals and 
as prescribed by NHS England.   A summary of all deaths recorded by the Trust where 
Covid-19 appears on the MCCD can be found on the NHS England website. 
 
This concludes our response to your request for information.  If you are unhappy with the 
reply, please forward your concerns to the address below to request an Internal Review 
detailing the reasons for your dissatisfaction and these will be addressed accordingly. 

Head of Clinical Systems and Governance 
NHFT Information Governance Team Office 
1st Floor Haylock House  Kettering Venture Park 
Kettering   
NN15 6EY 

mailto:xxx@xxxx.xxx.xx
mailto:xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx@xxxxxxxxxxxxxx.xxx
https://www.england.nhs.uk/statistics/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2020/12/COVID-19-total-announced-deaths-21-December-2020.xlsx


 
 
 

 

 

Alternatively, you may email your request to dpo@nhft.nhs.uk 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision.  Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot 
make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the Trust.  
The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: 

The Information Commissioner's Office 
Wycliffe House   Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
SK9 5AF 

 
Yours faithfully,  
 
The Freedom of Information Team 
Northamptonshire Healthcare NHS Foundation Trust 

Email: foi@nhft.nhs.uk | Web: http://www.nhft.nhs.uk  
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